

## SWIMMING



## SWIMMING POOL CLOSURE – REPAIRS & RENOVATION

Dear Members,

The swimming pool will be temporarily closed for electrical and other essential project works starting from 10th February 2025. The closure is expected to last for a period of 60 days, till 12th April 2025. During this time, necessary upgrades and improvements will be carried out to enhance the facilities for the benefit of all Members.

During the closure, Members can avail the swimming pool facilities at the Willingdon Sports Club (WSC), who have graciously acceded to our reciprocal request. This reciprocal arrangement comes with some constraints. WSC has granted access on the following terms & conditions:

- 1. Bombay Gymkhana [BG] Members may use the pool between 11:30 am and 5:00 pm only.
- 2. On weekdays, a maximum of 4 BG Members can simultaneously use the WSC pool. On weekends, a maximum of 2 BG Members can simultaneously use the WSC pool.
- 3. At times if the swimming pool is crowded, BG Members may require to wait till someone leaves making space, to get their turn which will be on a first come first serve basis.
- 4. Members must be in possession of their Membership Cards and will be required to produce them at the Main Reception and at the Swimming Pool where they would be required to sign a register.







## SWIMMING



5. Members are permitted access to the catering facilities at the Swimming Pool on credit, which will be debited to the respective Member's account by Bombay Gymkhana at the end of each month.

6. Members will not be allowed to bring guests or permitted to use any other facilities

of the Willingdon Sports Club.

7. Parking will not be allowed within the WSC premises. Pay and park facilities are available in the lane outside the club.

We are also in talks with CCI to secure reciprocal arrangements with them as well. As the CCI pool is also undergoing a short maintenance shutdown, we are likely to secure these arrangements only towards the end of February. We will inform you as soon as we have confirmed such arrangements. Please bear with us till then.

Discussions are also underway with the Breach Candy Club to provide access to pool facilities to continue the coaching programs there. We will provide an update as soon as we hear back from them.

We understand that the pool is an important facility for many, and we apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. Rest assured, every effort will be made to complete the work as quickly as possible and to minimize disruptions.

We request your cooperation and understanding during this period.

Saurabh Ratan

Chief Executive Officer

5 February 2025